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MEETING DATE: April 23, 2024 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Katharine L. Elliott, County Counsel 
 
SUBJECT: (Waive further reading/Adopt) An ordinance amending and 

renumbering all sections of the Nevada County Administrative, 
General and Land Use Codes.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:     This item was originally brought for introduction on April 9, 
2024.  We are now recommend waiving further reading and adopt of the proposed 
Ordinance.   
 
FUNDING:    The revision will have no fiscal effect. 
 
BACKGROUND:     
 
The Codes of the County of Nevada were last fully updated in 2006 by Ordinance No. 
2192.  The Board has previously adopted all revisions related to uniformity in internal 
referencing; language usage; updated pronouns; Agency and Departmental organization; 
as well as to verify accuracy of citation and comport with California State Statute. 
 
The following sections contain non-substantive revisions and are renumbered in an effort 
to create greater clarity, transparency, and ease of us in the governing codes for the 
County of Nevada. 
 
Therefore, it is recommended that the Board introduce and waive further reading of the 
proposed Ordinance as follows:
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Revise, Reorder and Renumber: 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE 
 
Chapters I through VIII 
 
 
GENERAL CODE 
 
Chapters I through X 
 
 
LAND USE CODE 
 
Chapters I through XVII 
 
 
APPENDIX of PAST CODE REVISIONS 
 
The renumbering is extensive and therefore, if any mistakes are found they will be 
considered to be clerical errors and County Counsel’s office will make necessary 
changes without returning to the Board of Supervisors. 


